Highlights from the Community Advisory Committee of TOH

The monthly meetings have started again as of September 2013 and important highlights will now be posted regularly on the CHNA website.

 From TOH

· There were some errors in a recent OC article on wait times for hip and knee replacement surgeries. TOH is working with the reporter to correct the information.

· Improvements are planned to the Sexual Assault Partner Abuse Care Program (SAPACP) with specialized training for all emergency room nurses. This will provide quicker access to care. Trained nurses will be available 24/7 in TOH emergency rooms.

· TOH staff and volunteers offered rapid, comprehensive care to the victims and families of the OC Transpo and Via Rail train collision.

Special presentations
· Dr. Thomas Foreman, Director, Department of Clinical and Organizational Ethics presented a study on a chart review of 100 patients who died at TOH to find out how well advance care planning (ACP), end of life preferences and substitute decision makers (SDM) for health care are documented. There were some surprising findings: there appears to be no Code Status standard between hospitals and long term care facilities, only 60 charts showed a record of a SDM, only 3 had a documented ACP and none had a consultation with an ethicist.
Drs. Foreman and Microys and other team members are presently working on improving these deficiencies by creating pamphlets for patients as well as family physicians on how to start the important process of ACP, specifically at a time when there is no crisis or terminal illness.
· Dr. Andree Gruslin presented on Tertiary OB/GYN, midwifery, Neonatolgy care in Ottawa. The care provided to patients is exemplary and novel, the ultrasound unit, for instance, is the best in Canada. 20,000 scans are done annually. They have done umbilical cord transfusions, for instance, for early diagnosis of anemia in the fetus.   

There is smooth interaction between midwives and the various specialists. There were 6467 visits to the maternal/fetal clinic last year; placental health, fetal anomalies, preterm labour, multiple pregnancies, adolescent obs are some of the highlights. Major advances have occurred, e.g. a hysterectomy formerly required a large abdominal incision, a general anaesthetic, days in hospital, weeks off work. It is now done under spinal with laparoscopy and patients go home the same day. This is unique in Ottawa.
The opening of the Birthing Center for low risk pregnant patients will occur soon and it will operate as a collaborative model. Midwives are involved on the executive level and shared care is offered to patients with consultations and rapid transfers to TOH if needed. 

Academy of Medicine held an informative session on Oct 1 on End of Life Care.

The Vulnerable Person Registry (VPR) is coming to Ottawa. This registry would be used by 911 operators to identify if a person at a specific location needs special assistance to evacuate. See www.soovpr.ca
Palliative care in the Ottawa region is currently a focus by the Council of Women.

Champlain Community Health Care Centre indicated that neighbourhood health data is available: neighbourhoodstudy.ca. As well, citizens need to be educated on the value of safe injection sites. Aids/HIV are major problems in Ottawa.

The new chair of Spiritual Care Committee is Bill Prentice

Pharmacies are now offering flu shots. Check with yours to see if appointments are required.

Respectfully prepared by

Gisele Microys

CAC representative
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